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3rd October 2016  
 
Alex Williams 
Transport for London 
Group Planning 
10th Floor, Windsor House 
42-50 Victoria Street 
London 
SW1H 0TL 
 
Dear Alex 
 
Thank you for your letter and Deed of Variation dated 28 September. 
 
Please find attached a signed copy of the Deed. 
 
However, the trustees note the increase in the spend to date figure. Considerable 
work was put into calculating the amount spent to date prior to completing the 
funding agreement between TfL and Garden Bridge Trust. Please could you 
provide an explanation as to why this has increased and the detail of the 
expenditure. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
Bee Emmott 
Executive Director, Garden Bridge Trust 
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Bee Emmott 
Executive Director, Garden Bridge Trust 
Somerset House 
Strand 
London 
WC2R 1LA 
 
 
6 October 2016 
 
 
Dear Bee 
 
RE: Variation of Deed of Grant and Loan Facility Agreement 

Thank you for your letter of 3 October and for returning a signed copy of the 
variation letter. 
 
As you know from our discussions, we have incurred costs on the project that 
fall outside the original spend to date figure in the Deed of Grant that was 
signed in July 2015. These costs are primarily made up of staff time and 
external legal costs for our involvement in property and licensing negotiations. 
A detailed breakdown is published on our website. 
 
We have been clear that our contribution to the project will not exceed £30 
million, £20 million of which takes the form of a loan. The variation in my 
previous letter ensures that this expenditure is accounted for so that our 
contribution will not exceed £30 million, and the total public sector contribution 
will not exceed £60 million. 
 
If you have any further questions about the detail of the breakdown of our 
expenditure please contact Andy Brown in my team, who would be happy to 
talk it through with you. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alex Williams 
Acting Managing Director, Planning 
 

Transport for London  

Group Planning 
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